
 
 

Customs Act 1901 

Notice relating to subsection 269ZZL 

HOT ROLLED STRUCTURAL STEEL SECTIONS exported from JAPAN, THE REPUBLIC 
OF KOREA, TAIWAN and THE KINGDOM OF THAILAND 

 
NOTICE OF REINVESTIGATION OF CERTAIN FINDINGS 

 
 

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) received applications from SIAM YAMOTO STEEL CO 
LTD, NIPPON STEEL, SUMITOMO METAL CORPORATION and ONESTEEL 
MANUFACTURING PTY LTD for a review of a decision by the then Parliamentary Secretary to 
publish a dumping duty notice in respect of HOT ROLLED STRUCTURAL STEEL SECTIONS 
imported from JAPAN, THE REPUBLIC OF KOREA, TAIWAN and THE KINGDOM OF 
THAILAND. 

The ADRP published a notice on 22 January 2015 that it intended to conduct a review in relation to 
the then Parliamentary Secretary’s decision of 7 November 2014.  

On 13 April 2015, I wrote to the Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping Commission requiring him to 
reinvestigate certain findings in his report to the Minister (REP223). This request is made in addition 
to the request made on 23 March 2015. I have asked the Commissioner to report the findings of his 
reinvestigation by 4 May 2015. 
 
The ADRP will now be required to provide its report and recommendations for the review to the 
Parliamentary Secretary within 30 days after receiving the Commissioner’s further 
reinvestigation report.  
 
If you wish to make further inquiries about this review please telephone (02) 6276 1781 or email 
adrp@industry.gov.au. Copies of the applications for review, which set out the full grounds for 
seeking review, and other documents, are available on the public record of the review at 
www.adreviewpanel.gov.au.  

The reports of the original investigation are available on the Anti-Dumping Commission website at 
www.adcommission.gov.au   

 
 
Leora Blumberg 
Member 
Anti-Dumping Review Panel  
 
14 April 2015 
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